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Bob Ratchford called the meeting to order and began a discussion of how to consolidate the budgets of the Town and the Township.  Both budgets are currently posted on the Yorktown website.  He also asked which services the current staff would be able to handle, and which might need to be sub-contracted out. 
 Pete Olson suggested that the Town could absorb some of the weed control and office building maintenance responsibilities that the Township currently contracts out.  The cemetery maintenance is currently being contracted out, and would probably remain that way.  The Town street department snow plows the fire station, but the fire department volunteers do the mowing. It was suggested that the street department could do that mowing in the future. 
 Pete did not believe that the public works or field operations staff would need to be increased due to consolidation.  He also attended a Public Safety Meeting and believed that the Delaware County Sherriff’s department is intending to continue their service of the Township.  They are looking at the need to add one more Yorktown Police Officer, but there is no finding yet.  Yorktown has no part-time police officers.  Pete noted that he believed the Building & Zoning Commissioner position would need to be increased to a full-time position.

Pete announced that the budgets for both the Town and the Township are posted on the website and that the Consolidation link is now on the front page.  The next step will be to add the various departments under that heading, which he should be able to complete next week.
Bob Ratchford reported on the IACT Annual Conference in Fort Wayne.  He took away from it a lot of good information and felt that Yorktown was in a really good position related to other communities that are struggling with property tax caps and contract negotiations.  Yorktown is one of four communities that is currently working on consolidation.  Voluntary consolidation is preemptive to keep Muncie from taking over Mt. Pleasant Township in order to increase their tax base.  Consolidation protects the Township.

A discussion was held as to the appropriate time to involve an attorney in the consolidation process.  It was noted that having counsel on retainer and present from the beginning may actually save money because research costs would be less, and also to address problems as they come up.  There were a few attorneys at the IACT Conference that have assisted in other consolidations that we might want to consider hiring.

Pete asked if there were any Township funds that were unencumbered that could be used to help pay attorney’s fees.  The Town has some money that could be used this year. The Township may have some money left over at the end of the year as well as writing it into the budget for next year.
It was noted that the addition of two council seats will make the consolidation process feel more inclusive to the Township.  The Governance Committee will need to look at districting and at-large seats.
The next Consolidation Committee Public Meeting should be advertised better in order to get more residents involved in the process.  The regular Consolidation Committee meetings will take place on Fridays at 10:00 a.m. at the Field Operations Building.
